

Government of Yukon

Government of Yukon » January 2009 » News Release #09-008

Newsroom

Latest news releases

News by theme

News by department

Community Services
Economic Development

Education

Energy, Mines and Resources

Environment

Executive Council Office

Finance

French Language Services

Directorate

Health and Social Services

Highways and Public Works

Justice

Public Service Commission

Tourism and Culture

Women's Directorate

News by corporations

Yukon Development

Corporation

Yukon Energy Corporation

Yukon Housing Corporation

Yukon Liquor Corporation Yukon Workers'

Compensation Health and

Safety Board

Joint news releases Premier's News

News by date

2017 news releases

January

February

March April

May

June

June

July

August

September

October

November

December

News archive





FOR RELEASE #09-008 January 30, 2009

Tri-Territorial Meeting of Ministers responsible for Housing

WHITEHORSE – More federal money toward social housing in the North is an important investment in the territories amid uncertain economic times.

Territorial Ministers responsible for Housing met today in Iqaluit to discuss the challenges they face to improve housing conditions in the north. They agreed that the \$200 million for Northern Housing announced in the federal budget on January 27th shows a continuing commitment to address concerns of Northerners. The territorial ministers also look forward to strengthening their partnership with the federal government.

"Housing issues in the North are unique and complex," said the Honourable Hunter Tootoo, Minister responsible for the Nunavut Housing Corporation. "We have to build on this momentum now to move forward together to address housing issues."

The Honourable Michael McLeod, Minister responsible for the Northwest Territories Housing Corporation emphasized, "The funding arrangement that the territories will receive under this budget supports the distinctive needs of the North".

"This investment in housing infrastructure for northern residents demonstrates that the federal government acknowledges the difficulty that the three territories have in meeting these challenges without a partnership", said the Honourable Jim Kenyon, Minister responsible for the Yukon Housing Corporation.

A stimulus to housing infrastructure in the territories will improve the economies of the communities across the north and promote their sustainability and Canada's sovereignty in the north. This investment will also benefit the economies of the provinces from which the territories purchase goods and services.

The Ministers believe that there is much work still to be done to address housing issues in the north and look forward to the federal government's continued commitment. Ministers called on the Government of Canada to work with them on an appropriate plan for long-term, stable and adequate federal housing funding that will ensure effective housing solutions can continue to be developed and implemented for Northerners.

-30-

Contact:

Roxanne Vallevand Cabinet Communications Government of Yukon 867-633-7949

roxanne.vallevand@gov.yk.ca

Nathalie Harwood
Communications, YHC
Government of Yukon
867-667-5075
nathalie.harwood@gov.yk.ca